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15th July 2022 
 
 

Dear Colleagues, 

Amey Industrial Action  

I can confirm I have today served a 14-day notice on AMEY for industrial action. The first 
day of action would be 1st August for 3 weeks, ending on Friday 19th August. I will be 
serving further notices during this period.  

During this period there should be a 6-person picket line at both Elmbridge and Surrey 
Heath Depots. The remainder of GMB members can stand nearby but no more than 6 on a 
picket line.  

AMEY management will go out of their way to create scare tactics - this is not unusual and 
totally expected. If you have any concerns at all you can call me on 07714239092.  

The AMEY pay offer - drivers are already underpaid by at least £2 per hour if their current 
offer was implemented, much the same as everyone else.  AMEY’S profit after tax was 
£105.5 million pounds. To say they cannot pay you a decent wage is scandalous and has 
become a race to the bottom in terms of pay.  

I will be in touch over the next few days with any updates as required. I have also spoken 
to your GMB Branch, and they have confirmed there will be a hardship fund in place for 
you all.  

Yours fraternally  

Paul 
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